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The Rt Hon S Khan 
Mayor of London 
City Hall 
Kamal Chunchie Way 
London 
E16 1ZE 

Department for Education 
Sanctuary Buildings  
Great Smith Street  

London  
SW1P 3BT  

Tel: 0370 000 2288 
www.gov.uk/dfe 

 
Date: 13 March 2023 

 
Dear Mayor Khan, 
 
Re: Grant Determination Letter for Devolution of the Adult Education Budget 
for Financial Year 2022-23 – Additional Funding (DfE Grant Reference: 
AEBDEVO-22-23) 
 
This Determination is made between: 
 
(1) The Secretary of State for Education and 
 
(2) The Mayor of London 
 
This letter confirms the additional amount of delegated Adult Education Budget 
(AEB) you will receive in the financial year (FY) 2022-23 for the period 1 August 
2022 to 31 March 2023 to deliver relevant adult education functions in your 
delegated area. 
 
Payment arrangements 
 
Your additional delegated AEB for the period 1 August 2022 to 31 March 2023 is set 
out in the table in Annex A and will be paid by mid-March 2023. 
 
We are making this additional payment because we are changing the basis on which 
we calculate your budget across academic and financial years as follows:  
 
 
  

Current 
New – with effect 
from 1 August 
2022 

 
Difference 

1 August 2022 – 31 
March 2023 

62.35% 66.67% +4.02% 

1 April – 31 July 
2023 

37.35% 33.33% -4.02% 
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This additional payment brings forward 4.02% of the payment due to you in respect 
of the period 1 April to 31 July 2023 from the 2023-24 FY to the 2022-23 FY (see 
letter of March 2022 here). The amount due to be paid to you in April 2023 in respect 
of the period 1 April to 31 July 2023, as notified in March 2022, will be reduced by a 
corresponding 4.02%. The amount you shall receive for the 2022/23 academic year 
remains unchanged overall. 
 
We are providing this grant as a non-ring-fenced transfer under Section 39A of the 
Greater London Authority Act 1999 and have copied this grant letter to the Chief 
Finance Officer of the Greater London Authority for information. 
 
Assurance arrangements  
 
The delegation letter1 agreed between you and the Secretary of State sets out the 
conditions on the exercise of these functions.  
 
The Department for Education also has an associated Memorandum of 
Understanding in place with you in relation to the devolution of adult education 
functions.  
 
Enquiries 
 
Please contact adult.skillsdevolution@education.gov.uk for further information. 
 
Signed by authority of the Secretary of State for Education, 
 

 
 
Bo Emecheta 
Deputy Director 
Further Education Funding 
Labour Market Skills and Funding Directorate 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
1 https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/delegation-of-adult-education-letter-to-the-mayor-of-london  

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1063696/Greater_London_Authority_S39a_adult_education_budget_for_2022_to_2023.pdf
mailto:adult.skillsdevolution@education.gov.uk
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/delegation-of-adult-education-letter-to-the-mayor-of-london
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ANNEX A 
 
Additional devolved AEB Payments to Specified Mayoral Combined 
Authorities and the Greater London Authority 
 
Revised payment table showing additional payment 
  

 
 
Notes: 
 
1. This is not the overall total for FY 2023-24, which will include an amount from the academic year 

(AY) 2023/24. This was confirmed in February 2023 and will be issued under a separate S31 
Grant Determination Letter. 

2. The Combined Authorities grant allocations will be transferred under separate arrangements in 
accordance with Section 31 of the Local Government Act 2003. They are being referenced here for 
completeness. 
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ANNEX B 
 
Devolved AEB Payments to Specified Mayoral Combined Authorities and the 
Greater London Authority 
 
Original payment table, as per letter published in March 2022 
 

 
 
Notes: 
 
1. This is not the overall total for FY 2023-24, which will include an amount from the academic year 

(AY) 2023/24. This was confirmed in February 2023 and will be issued under a separate S31 
Grant Determination Letter. 

2. The Combined Authorities grant allocations will be transferred under separate arrangements in 
accordance with Section 31 of the Local Government Act 2003. They are being referenced here for 
completeness. 
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